
International Baseball Academy & High School 

Appeal 

June 10, 2022 

FCC Commission RE: Appeal on FRN 2299055307 discount approved 

To whom it may concern: 

For some reason, the EPC eliminated the profile information sent and instead reflected an 

enrollment of only one student (1) and NSLP count of zero (0). For E-rate 2021 funding, our 

Institution reflected its complete information in the profile and had 90% awarded. In 2022 

funding, when the FCDL wave arrived, we realized that the system altered the profile information, 

thus affecting the discount for which we qualify. However, in the PIA Review process, no 

representative noticed this or requested evidence to corroborate the data. For this reason, we 

wish to appeal USAC approval of a 20% discount for FRN 2299055307. 

The Institution requested funds for the 2022 funding under FCC Form 471 #221037268, FRN 

2299055307. This fund was approved on April 23, 2022, with a 20% discount, taking 

into consideration the erroneous information that appeared in the profile (enrollment 1 and 

NSLP count 0). We proceeded to appeal the decision of USAC, since the Institution qualifies 

for the maximum discount percentage according to the numbers of the submitted NSLP 

(Appeal #262543), however it was denied on May 11,2022. Attached is the NSLP submitted 

where it is confirmed that the Institution qualifies for the maximum discount percentage. 

Attached you will find a copy of the following documentations: Appeal submitted to USAC, NSLP 

Count submitted with the appeal, and Revised Funding Commitment Decision Letter. 
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Respecfully, 

Luis Castro 
IBAHS General Director 
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